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PITTSBURGH DISTRICT, Corps of Engineers
WILLIAM S. MOORHEAD FEDERAL BUILDING
1000 LIBERTY AVENUE
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08 January 2014
MEMORANDUM FROM: U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Pittsburgh District, Operations Division, William S. Moorhead Federal Building, 1000 Liberty Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15222-4020

FOR:  Waterways Association of Pittsburgh
SUBJECT: Items of Interest to Navigation, January 8, 2013
1. LOCK CLOSURES AND DELAYS
Ohio River 

· Hannibal L/D, Pike Island L/D, New Cumberland L/D – Intermittent closures up to 4 hours in duration may be experienced August 2013 through April 2014 while the interlock controls systems are replaced. Closures will be during daylight hours only. Reference: Navigation Notice 13-35.

· Montgomery L/D – UPDATE: The auxiliary 56’ x 360’ river lock chamber will be closed in order to perform structural repairs to the dam gate end frames. Work began at 0800 2 DEC 2013 and is scheduled to end at approximately 2300 20 DEC 2013. Reference: Navigation Notice 13-34.
        Monongahela River

· Maxwell L/D - The river lock chamber at Maxwell L/D is out of service until further notice. This unscheduled lock closure is the result of a navigation accident that happened early Thursday morning on October 31, 2013. Reference: Navigation Notice 13-43.
        Allegheny River

· Lock 5 – Effective 22 DEC 3013 through 10 MAY 2014 the hours of operation are reduced from two shifts 7 days a week to one shift 5 days a week, Monday-Friday, 7:00 AM to 3:00 PM. Reference: Navigation Notice 13-09, Rev No. 3 
2.  OTHER ITEMS OF INTEREST
     Ohio River

· New Cumberland L/D – The bulkhead slot filler blocks have been removed in the 600’ auxiliary chamber in anticipation conducting ice lockages during the winter months. Reference: Navigation Notice 13-44.

· Pike Island L/D – A temporary Lockmaster is in charge for the former Lockmaster who retired. Mr. Willie J. Maynard, from New Cumberland L/D, is in charge until a permanent replacement is hired. He may be reached by telephone at (304) 277-2127 or via email at willie.j.maynard@usace.army.mil 
· New Cumberland L/D - A temporary Lockmaster is in charge of the project while Mr. Maynard is re-assigned to Pike Island L/D. Mr. David A. Porter is in charge until Mr. Maynard returns. He may be reached by telephone at (740) 537-9480 or via email at david.a.porter@usace.army.mil 
Miscellaneous

· Notice is hereby given that the USACE Pittsburgh District will no longer send Notices to Navigation Interests by e-mail. USACE will continue to send electronic version of Notices to Navigation Interests to United States Coast Guard (USCG) and the Waterways Association. In order to view these notices, readers must access the USACE Pittsburgh District web page at:



http://www.lrp.usace.army.mil/missions/NavigationNotices.aspx
· River Navigation Charts are available by calling the Government Printing Office Book Store at 866-512-1800.

3.  RECOMMENDED INTERNET SITES 

· Daily Navigation Conditions:  www.lrd-wc.usace.army.mil/text/pitrpti.txt
· Current River Conditions:  http://wmw.lrp.usace.army.mil 
· District Navigation Notices:  www.lrp.usace.army.mil/or/or-f/navrpt.htm 
· LPMS Public Web Site:  http://corpslocks.usace.army.mil/
                                                                                   /signed/
                                                                       RICHARD C. LOCKWOOD
                                                                       Chief, Operations Division
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